
This chapter contains   the purely mathematical speculations  about 
the
hierarchy of Planck constants  (actually only effective hierarchy if 
the
recent interpretation is correct) as separate from the material  
describing
the physical ideas, key  mathematical concepts,  and the basic
applications. These  mathematical speculations emerged during the 
first
stormy years in the evolution of the ideas about Planck constant and 
must
be taken with a big grain of salt. I feel myself   rather 
conservative as
compared to the fellow who produced this stuff for 7 years ago. This 
all is
of course very relative. Many readers might experience  this recent 
me as a
reckless speculator.

The first speculative question is about possible relationship 
between Jones
inclusions of hyperfinite factors of type $II_1$ (hyper-finite 
factors are
von Neuman algebras emerging naturally in TGD framework). The basic 
idea is
that the discrete groups assignable to inclusions could correspond 
to
discrete groups acting in the effective covering spaces of imbedding 
space
assignable to the hierarchy of Planck constants.

There are also speculations relating to the hierarchy of Planck 
constants,
Mc-Kay correspondence, and Jones inclusions.  Even Farey sequences, 
Riemann
hypothesis and and N-tangles are discussed.  Depending on reader 
these
speculations might be experienced as irritating or entertaining. It 
would
be interesting to go this stuff through in the light of recent
understanding of the effective hierarchy of Planck constants to see 
what
portion of its survives.


